SUGARMILL WOODS CRIME WATCH MEETING

OCTOBER 7, 2014

Called to order by President Dick Byrnes at 3 PM.  Scheduled speaker had personal problem, will consider next year.    

Deputy Andy McKuen talked about personnel changes:  new Volunteer coordinator is Carole.  Senior Affair Coordinator is Lee Alexander. Driver’s that have been Traffic Certified may wear the vest and gloves, otherwise, you report the accident and park to protect and observe. A vest and gloves were presented for our car. Consider attending next class on traffic safety. 

The Manual is on the website under Volunteer; enter CSO and your number. Andy will take the AAA Driver Safety course and the offer to crime watch drivers.  

Car serviced and two new front tires were mounted. Mr. B’s washed car last week (complete cleaning).  A new flashlight and holder are in the car.  Dick advised Ernest Pettine retired due to health and his service was appreciated.  Secretary will send a card.  The new driver’s come from word of mouth.  Spread the word.  The November meeting will be on the 18th due to the holiday and at 3 PM at the Library.  December will be back to normal.

Dick will contact Rachel Ward for speakers from the Sheriff’s Department. (Experts on Scams, Elder Fraud, Internet Child Abuse) 

Dick will not be at the December meeting.  Keep checking 60 Golf View for theft of water as notated on front of the driver ring binder.  The report for June through September noted only two incidents.      

September secretary minutes are on the website.

Treasurer reported: received $70, Expenditures $132.50, balance now $5,535.85.  Motion to accept passed.  

Old Business: Windbreakers have been ordered in three sizes.  Sign up after the meeting if you want on at no charge.  

Monthly stats were read.  Each item was down in August and up in September.  

Meeting adjourned at 3:45 PM.   


Submitted by: 

Joe Stingle, Secretary 
